



Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1933 Fort Vancouver Way Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated July 9, 2015, and received in our office on July 17, 2015, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to eliminate three (3) Associate of Applied Science degree programs and to eliminate one (1) certificate program, effective summer 2015.

### Eliminated programs:

Associate of Applied Science degree program in Administrative Assistant (90 credits)
Associate of Applied Science degree program in Administrative Assistant Legal Associate (90 credits)
Associate of Applied Science degree program in Administrative Assistant Medical Office Associate (90 credits)

Certificate of Proficiency in Legal Office (51-52 credits)

The Commission notes enrolled students in the degree and certificate programs have been notified of the program eliminations and students transitioned into one of the new degrees or certificates. The Commission has approved the elimination of the above-mentioned degrees and certificate program as a *minor change* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. Accordingly, the elimination of the above-mentioned three (3) degree and one (1) certificate programs is now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Valerie W. Martinez
Associate Vice President

Mr. Robert Knight, President

cc:





Ms. Shanda Diehl
Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness
Clark College
1933 Fort Vancouver Way
Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated July 9, 2015, and received in our office on July 17, 2015, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to eliminate three (3) Associate of Science Transfer-1 degree program and one (1) Associate of Science Transfer -2 degree program, effective summer 2015.

### Eliminated programs:

Associate of Science Transfer degree program in Biology Education (AST1) (105 credits)
Associate of Science Transfer degree program in Chemistry Education (AST1) (90 credits)
Associate of Science Transfer degree program in General Science Education (AST1) (90 credits)
Associate of Science Transfer degree program in Physics Education (AST2) (90 credits)

The Commission notes enrolled students in the degree programs have been notified of the program eliminations and have been transitioned into one of the Washington State recognized Associate of Science Transfer degree programs. The Commission has approved the elimination of the above-mentioned degree programs as a *minor change* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. Accordingly, the elimination of the above-mentioned Associate of Science Transfer degree programs is now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

alere Martinez
Valerie W. Martinez
Associate Vice President

cc: Mr. Robert Knight, President

8060 165th Avenue N.E., Suite 100 Redmond, WA 98052-3981 425 558 4224 Fax: 425 376 0596 www.nwccu.org



September 29, 2015

Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1933 Fort Vancouver Way Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated July 9, 2015, and received in our office on July 17, 2015, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to inactivate three (3) degree and three (3) certificate programs, effective summer 2015.

## **Inactivated programs:**

Associate of Applied Technology degree program in Construction Technology (93 credits) Associate of Applied Science degree program in Construction Technology (104 credits) Associate of Applied Technology degree program in Power Utilities Technology (97 credits) Certificate of Proficiency in Construction Technology (89 credits) Certificate of Proficiency in Power Utilities Technology (49-50 credits) Certificate of Achievement in Datacenter Technician (36 credits)

The Commission has approved the inactivation of the above-mentioned programs as a minor change under Commission Policy, Substantive Change. The Commission notes that the currently enrolled students in the degree and certificate programs have been notified of the inactivation and advisors have assisted these students in completing the degree and certificate programs. Accordingly, the inactivation of the aforementioned degree and certificate programs is now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Valerie W. Martinez

Associate Vice President

cc:

Mr. Robert Knight, President





Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1800 East McLoughlin Blvd. Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated July 9, 2015, and received in our office on July 17, 2015, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to add an Associate in Applied Technology (AAT) degree program in Health Information and Informatics Management to its education offerings, effective fall 2015. The AAT degree program in Health Information and Informatics Management is related to existing offerings and requires 100 to 101 credits to completion. Clark College has existing resources and capacity to offer the AAT degree program in Health Information and Informatics Management.

The Commission has approved the abovementioned change as a *minor change* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. Accordingly, the addition of the Associate in Applied Technology degree program in Health Information and Informatics Management is now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Valerie Martinez

Associate Vice President

cc:

Mr. Robert Knight, President





Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1800 East McLoughlin Blvd. Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated July 9, 2015, and received in our office on July 17, 2015, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to add an Associate in Applied Technology (AAT) degree program in Medical Billing/Coding Professional to its education offerings, effective summer 2015. The AAT degree program in Medical Billings/Coding Professional is related to existing offerings and requires 91 or 92 credits to completion. Clark College has existing resources and capacity to offer the AAT degree program in Medical Billing/Coding Professional.

The Commission has approved the abovementioned change as a *minor change* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. Accordingly, the addition of the Associate of Applied Technology degree program in Medical Billing/Coding Professional is now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Valerie Martinez Associate Vice President

Mr. Robert Knight, President

cc:





Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1933 Fort Vancouver Way Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated July 9, 2015, and received in our office on July 17, 2015, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to add two (2) certificate programs; eliminate one (1) degree program; and eliminate two (2) certificate programs, effective summer 2015.

#### Eliminated programs:

Associate of Applied Science degree program in Merchandising Management (90 credits) Certificate of Proficiency in Business Administration (47-50 credits) Certificate of Proficiency in Professional Sales (47-50 credits)

# Added programs:

Certificate of Proficiency in Marketing (54-56 credits)
Certificate of Proficiency in Supervisory Management (56-58 credits)

The Commission has approved the addition of the above-mentioned programs as a *minor change* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. The Commission has also approved the elimination of the above-mentioned degree and certificate programs as a *minor change* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. The Commission notes enrolled students in the degree and certificate programs have been notified of the program eliminations and advisors have assisted these students in completing the degree and certificate programs. Accordingly, the addition of the above-mentioned two (2) certificate programs, and elimination of the above-mentioned degree and certificate programs are now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Valerie W. Martinez

Associate Vice President

cc:

Mr. Robert Knight, President





October 20, 2015

Ms. Shanda Diehl Associate Vice President of Planning and Effectiveness Clark College 1800 East McLoughlin Blvd. Vancouver, WA 98663

Dear Associate Vice President Diehl:

This is in reply to your correspondence dated August 4, 2015, and received in our office on August 10, 2015, requesting approval from the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) for Clark College to add an Associate in Applied Technology (AAT) degree program in Honda Initiative for Technician Education with Clark College (HiTECC) Automotive Technology and a Certificate of Proficiency program in HiTECC Automotive Technology to its education offerings, effective summer 2015. The AAT degree program in HiTECC Automotive Technology requires 110 credits to completion; the Certificate of Proficiency program in HiTECC Automotive Technology requires 104 credits to completion and both the degree and certificate program are related to existing offerings. Clark College has existing resources and capacity to offer the AAT degree program in HiTECC Automotive Technology and the Certificate of Proficiency program in HiTECC Automotive Technology.

Additionally, Clark College is requesting approval to rename the Associate in Applied Technology degree program in Automotive Technologies (109 cr) to Associate in Applied Technology degree program in General Automotive Service Technology (95 cr). Clark College is requesting approval to rename the Certificate of Proficiency program in Advanced Automotive Service (54 cr) to Certificate of Proficiency program in General Automotive Service Technician (61 cr). Clark College is requesting to eliminate the Certificate of Proficiency program in Basic Automotive Service (90 cr). The teach out plan for all students currently enrolled in the Certificate of Proficiency program in Basic Automotive Service is to transition each one into the Certificate of Proficiency program in General Service Automotive Technician.

The Commission has approved the abovementioned changes as *minor changes* under Commission Policy, *Substantive Change*. Accordingly, the addition of the Associate of Applied Technology degree program in Honda Initiative for Technician Education with Clark College; the addition of the Certificate of Proficiency program in Honda Initiative for Technician

Ms. Shanda Diehl Page 2 October 20, 2015

Education with Clark College Automotive Technology; and the elimination of the Certificate of Proficiency program in Basic Automotive Service are now included under the accreditation of Clark College.

Thank you for keeping the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities apprised of developments and initiatives at Clark College. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Valerie Martinez

Associate Vice President

cc: Mr. Robert Knight, President